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Greetings!

This issue of the MIT Sea Grant e-Newsletter
illustrates both the breadth and the depth of
our mission.

Our education and research missions go
hand in hand. Training the next generation of
ocean engineers and marine scientists is as
essential as supporting the cutting-edge
research of staff and funded investigators.

Below you will read about the superb work of MIT undergraduate
Katy Olesnavage, who - under the auspices of MIT Sea Grant,
the MIT Energy Initiative, and the Cyprus Institute - conducted
fieldwork to test methods of detecting fresh submarine
groundwater discharge (SGD) along the Cyprus coast. This
investigation is of the highest interest in a region where managing
fresh water resources is critical.

We connected Katy to one of our funded researchers, Matthew
Charette of Woods Hole, a leading expert on the detection and
measurement of SGD. You can read in this newsletter about
Charette's recently completed project on detecting and measuring
nitrogen in coastal SGD, research which is being used by coastal
managers on Cape Cod and policy makers at the Environmental
Protection Agency.

Please enjoy reading about ALL our recent and upcoming
educational and research projects below, and best wishes for the
coming spring.

Chrys Chryssostomidis
Director

TIMOTHY K. LU AWARDED THE DOHERTY PROFESSORSHIP IN OCEAN UTILIZATION

Assistant Professor Timothy Lu has been awarded this year's Henry L. and
Grace Doherty Professorship in Ocean Utilization. The faculty appointment is
for two years beginning this July and provides an annual budget of $25,000 to
support Lu's work on his proposed project, Engineering Hybrid Biological-
Electrical Systems for Ocean Engineering. Professor Lu's research project
focuses on engineering living cells using the tools of synthetic biology and
establishing novel interfaces with non-living systems, including electronic
ones. This effort shall enhance the construction of hybrid biological-electrical
biosensors that can be used as biosensors in the ocean. Read full press
release.
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KATY OLESNAVAGE WINS 2012 DEAN A. HORN AWARD

The MIT Sea Grant College Program has awarded the 2012 Dean A. Horn
Award for Undergraduate Study in Marine Research to Katy Olesnavage, a
graduating senior in the Department of Mechanical Engineering. Olesnavage
was nominated for her senior thesis, titled, "The Design and Testing of a
Procedure to Locate Fresh Submarine Groundwater Discharge in Cyprus." With
this work, supported by MIT Sea Grant, the MIT Energy Initiative and the
Cyprus Research Promotion Foundation, Olesnavage not only has won an
important academic award - she has laid the groundwork for further research
that may have a long-lasting impact on Cyprus and the region. Read more.

MATTHEW CHARETTE PROVIDES COASTAL MANAGERS WITH VALUABLE MEASUREMENTS OF
NITROGEN IN SUBMARINE GROUNDWATER DISCHARGE

Excessive nutrients in an ecosystem will disturb the chemical and
environmental balance that allows native plant and animal life to thrive in
harmony. Marine ecosystems are no exception and MIT Sea Grant funded
researcher Matt Charette is using new technology to efficiently and accurately
measure the nutrients, specifically, nitrogen, in coastal surface waters. A
senior scientist in marine chemistry and geochemistry at the Woods Hole
Oceanographic Institution (WHOI), Charette is creating a better understanding
of the cost of increased development of the coastline and resulting pollution of
ocean waters. Read full article.

NEW METHODS AND SOFTWARE DEVELOPED AT MIT CAN PREDICT OPTIMAL PATHS FOR
AUTOMATED UNDERWATER VEHICLES

The work of MIT Sea Grant funded Doherty Associate Professor in Ocean
Utilization, Pierre Lermusiaux, was recently featured on the MIT News site in
an article by David L. Chandler:

Sometimes the fastest pathway from point A to point B is not a straight line:
for example, if you're underwater and contending with strong and shifting
currents. But figuring out the best route in such settings is a monumentally
complex problem - especially if you're trying to do it not just for one underwater
vehicle, but for a swarm of them moving all at once toward separate
destinations. Read full article.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE 2012 BLUE LOBSTER BOWL CHAMPIONS: LEXINGTON, TEAM A!

Please join us in congratulating Lexington High School Team A, and their
coach, Sarah Damassa, for taking first place in the 15th annual Blue Lobster
Bowl! The Blue Lobster Bowl, Massachusetts' regional marine science quiz
bowl, is one of the 25 annual regional competitions that comprise the National
Ocean Sciences Bowl (NOSB) competition. The 15th Annual Blue Lobster
Bowl took place at MIT on Saturday, February 4th, 2012, and included over
120 students from 12 Massachusetts high schools. Participants are tested on
their knowledge of ocean science subjects including chemistry, biology,
engineering, history, ecology, climate change, and weather. Read more.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR THE 2012 CHARLES RIVER CLEANUP, APRIL 21, 9 AM - 12 NOON

MIT Sea Grant coordinates our university's contribution to the annual Earth
Day Charles River Cleanup by collecting trash along the nearby riverbank
between the Longfellow and Massachusetts Avenue bridges. The cleanup is
organized by a collaborative of groups including the Charles River Watershed
Association, Charles River Conservancy, the Esplanade Association, the City
of Newton, Senator Brownsberger's Office, the Trustees of Reservations,
Emerald Necklace Conservancy, and the Mass. Department of Conservation
and Recreation. Supplies, including gloves, t-shirts, and snacks, will be
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provided! Please contact seagrantinfo@mit.edu to volunteer and indicate your
t-shirt size. Read more.

HELP PREVENT NON-NATIVE MARINE INVASIONS CARD AVAILABLE FOR DISTRIBUTION

HELP
PREVENT
NON-NATIVE
MARINE
INVASIONS

MIT Sea Grant announces the publication of a new two-sided card with
information and tips for how to help prevent, non-native marine invasions: To
order or download click here. The card front includes this text:

NON-NATIVE MARINE SPECIES ARE live plants and animals introduced to
new areas outside their home range. NON-NATIVE MARINE SPECIES

MAY cause economic or ecosystem damage and threaten human

health. NON-NATIVE MARINE SPECIES COST U.S. taxpayers over $1.3
billion each year.

CAPE ANN FRESH CATCH NOW ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS FOR FRESH FISH DELIVERIES

Cape Ann Fresh Catch, a Gloucester, Massachusetts based Community
Supported Fishery or CSF is now accepting applications for it's spring season!
You may choose to receive whole fish, fillets, or a combination. They are now
delivering to 18 different Eastern Massachusetts communities! Check the site
for details. CSF members give the fishing community financial support in
advance of the season, and in turn the fishermen provide a weekly share of
seafood during the harvesting season to shareholders. Cape Ann Fresh Catch
is a project of the Gloucester Fishermen's Wives Association (GFWA), with
support from MIT Sea Grant and the Northwest Atlantic Marine Alliance.

SEA PERCH INSTITUTE CHALLENGE TO TAKE PLACE MAY 3, ZESIGER POOL, MIT

The MIT Sea Grant College program will host the Sea Perch Institute
Challenge at MIT's Zesiger Athletic Center pool, May 3, 2012, from ~ 10 AM -
2 PM. Nearly 300 students will work in teams to address a complex
engineering problem using remotely operated underwater vehicles they built
themselves. New schools participating include Newton North High School and
the British School of Boston, and returning schools include Dexter and
Southfield Schools, Stoneham High School, Swampscott Middle School.
Limited spectator space! But we'd love to see you there. Read more.

ONLINE OCEAN SCIENCES QUIZ NOW LIVE!

Rachel VanCott of the MIT Sea Grant College Program has been working with
the National Ocean Sciences Bowl to develop an online game to promote
ocean literacy and engage students, teachers, and teams worldwide. The first
phase (single-player) of the Ocean Sciences Quiz (OSQ) is now available to
play! The next phase of the QSQ will be released this spring. With phase two,
multiple players will be able to play on the same computer and explanations as
to why a particular answer is correct will be available. Phase three will allow
multiple players to play each other on the internet. This final phase will be
available in the winter of 2013. For more information, click here.

OCEAN SCIENCE INTERNSHIP APPLICATIONS DUE APRIL 13, 2012

2012 Program Dates: July 2nd - July 27th, 2012
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Interns will receive a stipend of $800 for the four-week internship.

MIT Sea Grant College Program is now accepting applications for the 2012
Ocean Science Internship. This internship is an opportunity for high school
sophmores, juniors, and seniors to gain experience in marine ecology, and
contribute to an ongoing ecological assessment and non-native species
monitoring effort conducted by MIT Sea Grant in collaboration with the Boston
Harbor Islands National Parks Service. Apply here.

OCEAN ENGINEERING EXPERIENCE APPLICATIONS DUE APRIL 5, 2012

2012 Program Dates: July 29 - August 5, 2012

The Ocean Engineering Experience (OEX) summer academic program is a
weeklong opportunity for students entering 11th and 12th grade. The hands-on,
residential camp at MIT will introduce the field of ocean engineering as applied
specifically to marine vehicles and structures. Students will be submerged into
a real world scientific problem that takes teamwork, science and engineering to
solve. Apply here.

RODNEY ROUNTREE'S RESEARCH ON LISTENING TO FISH IN THE NEWS

MIT Sea Grant funded researcher, Rodney Rountree, is on news-fire. See
below for all the recent features on his work.

60 second Podcast from Scientific American - Feb 10: Deep Sea Is
Alive with Sound: Scientists share the first-ever recordings of deep-sea
species.

Practical Fishkeeping - Feb 9: Deep sea fish communicate through
sound: Fish biologists from Mass. have released the first study of deep
sea fish sounds in over 50 years.

MSNBC - Jan 27 + Fox News - Jan 30: Deep-sea fish recordings reveal
grunts and quacks: Scientists report hearing strange sounds amid the
calls of dolphins and whales.

United Press International (UPI) - Jan 26: Study records deep-sea fish
sounds.

NewsWise/UMass Amherst- Jan 26: Ecologists Capture First Deep-Sea
Fish Noises.

Rodney's currently MIT Sea Grant funded project: DeepFSL - a low cost
bimodal observation system for deep sea ecosystem research: Rodney
Rountree, Univ. of Massachusetts - Amherst, Francis Juanes, Univ. of
Massachusetts - Amherst, Stephen Frasier, Univ. of Massachusetts -
Ambherst

MIT Sea Grant e-Newsletter created by Nancy Adams. Thanks to Kathy de Zengotita, Joanne McHugh,
Judy Pederson, Gayle Sherman, for editing, proofing, and contributions.
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